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SBDM Council Annual Report 
 

The 2017-18 Site Based Decision Making Council was made up of the following individuals: 

Demeteris Bennett- Parent 
Ashley Frye- Teacher 
Tara Graziano- Parent 
Laura Highbaugh- Teacher 
Heather Jones- Parent 
Hannah Thomas- Teacher 
Erica Wyatt- Teacher 
Meredith Weipert- Principal/Chairperson 
 
 

Subcommittees and Membership 

Program 
Review/Instructional  

Supplements Committee 
Writing Commitee 

Planning, Budget, &  
Technology 
Commitee 

Assessment/Resources/ 
PBIS Commitee 

School Culture and 
Student  

Celebrations/AR 
Commitee 

Chair: Tiffany Jones Chair: Sarah 
Howlett 

Chair: Shelley 
Gore 

Chair: Mary Donna 
Atcher Chair: Angie Vance 

Co-Chair: Bethany 
Brawner 

C0-Chair: Lory 
Kingman 

Co-Chair: Becky 
Dennis Co-Chair: Carrie Prater Co-Chair: Amanda 

Hayes 

Sue Ellen Langley Melanie Bakk Lena Aldridge Allen Brawner Tiffany Anderson 

Chelsey Ritchie Abby Copelin Samantha Wood Kelly Davenport Kim Cruse 

 Ashley Frye Tamara Rahm (P) Rena Hall Pat Milby 

 Kaitlin Huff Michael 
Highbaugh (P) Jonathan Tomes Diane Priddy 

 Jill Knight  Nikki Wilcox Stephanie Sheeran 

 Erica Wyatt  Angie Meredith (P) Ashlee Tomes 

     
(P)- indicates Parent representative 

 

 

 



2017-18 Council Major Points of Action 

 
Consulted on the hiring of a preschool teacher, a preschool instructional assistant, evening 
custodian, ESS daytime-waiver instructional assistants and a half-time instructional assistant for 
the 2017-18 school year.   The council also consulted on the hiring of an elementary teacher for 
the upcoming 2018-19 year. 

Approved revisions to the 17-18 Title I, Instructional Resources, and ESS budgets, as well as 
approval for the 2018-19 PPA, Title I, and ESS budgets.   

Requested a review of current SBDM Bylaws and Policies from KASC and will begin taking action 
by addressing necessary bylaw changes starting in June 2018. 

Discussed and approved proposed ESS and Title I program descriptions for the upcoming school 
year.   Reviewed data presented on the 2017-18 programs.   

Approved allocations and a grade level staffing plan for the upcoming year to maximize staff 
impact on student achievement.   

Made adjustments to the master schedule prior to the start of the 2017-18 school year to allow 
for appropriate KSI intervention services. 

Approved professional development plan for the 2018-19 school year. 

Reviewed and approved FRYSC Continuation Program Plan  

Approved all required components for the new Comprehensive School Improvement Plan 

Reviewed Common Assessment plan to begin scrimmage tests for 3rd-5th students in advance of 
KPREP 

Addressed and approved use of school space for the 2017-18 school year. 

Approved creation of a writing committee to increase school-wide focus on writing across all 
grade levels.   

Reviewed MAP, KPREP, and other pieces of data to discuss student achievement and growth 
occurring across all grade levels 

 



Success Stories 
The following are just a few of the successes of the Creekside Elementary community from the 
2017-18 school year: 

- The Academic Team had five individual students place at the Governor’s Cup District 
Competition and advance to the Regional.  The Future Problem Solving Team also 
finished in 2nd place and advanced.   

- At the Governor’s Cup Regional competition, the Future Problem Solving Team placed 
3rd overall. 

- The 4th grade boys’ basketball team was winner of the district championship and 
continued on to compete in an Elizabethtown league securing a second championship 
for the season. 

- The girls’ volleyball team went undefeated in the regular season and was the runner-up 
in the conference tournament. 

- The Beta Club hosted a recognition breakfast in honor of local community leaders.   
- Honored the military community and our Partner in Education, the Human Resources 

Command-Officer Personnel Management Directorate, during a Veterans Day event. 
- 5th grader Caleb Coogle won the school spelling bee and went on to compete in the 

Hardin County Spelling Bee, as well competing and finishing in 5th place at the North 
Central Kentucky Spelling Bowl. 

- The fitness team had three medalists at the Marine Corp Physical Fitness event and the 
intermediate team finished second overall.   

- Held a Math and Chili Parent Night where all students, PreK-5th grade, played 
mathematics games with their families. 

- Hosted two Wellness Nights and partnered with outside agencies, to promote healthy 
living. 

- Hosted Career Day, which brought in professionals and agencies across the region, to 
expose students to new and innovative career opportunities. 

- VEX Robotics Team D (Brayden Coley, Jayden Wyatt, Chase Fogle, Annabelle Orton ) 
received the Judges Award at the Creekside Elementary VEX Robotics Competition. 

- Held the first Spring Arts Expo where students across all grade levels were invited to 
share their talents in the areas of music and art. 

- Reinstituted scrimmage KPREP tests in the spring for all students in grades 3-5.  
- Club Day, a part of the school’s PBIS initiative, provided K-5 students with an 

opportunity to explore a variety of interests while being recognized for their exceptional 
behavior.  These club days were held the final Friday of each calendar month. 

- Gains were made in both reading and math MAP scores, compared with the previous 
year’s data. 



- Served approximately 100 students through the school’s ESS program, between both 
daytime waiver and afterschool services.  

- Established a partnership with the Hardin County Public Library to bring the Bookmobile on 
campus twice weekly during summer 2018. 

- Celebrated student successes at quarterly awards ceremonies. 
- Held a KPREP “Olympics” themed rally and weekly events in the month preceding KPREP tests.  

All students in grades 3-5 and all staff were provided with blue Olympic designed Bruin shirts to 
wear during testing.   

- The Upton Masonic Lodge donated six bicycles to award students with perfect attendance 
during the third and fourth quarters.   

- Offered opportunities for all parents to join committees that previous did not have parent 
representation.     
 

 

2017-18 Fundraising Report 

Name of Fundraiser Amount 
Raised 

How Funds Were Used 

Jump Rope for Heart 1,336.50 Donated to American Heart 
Association 

Krispy Kreme Sales 1,164.00 4th grade Frankfort, KY field trip 
VEX Concessions 369.74 Will be used for equipment  

and/or entry fees 
Spring Bookfair 1,114.69 Library Books 

Fall Bookfair 1,571.90 Library Books 
5th Grade Dance 

Tickets 
18.14 Did not anticipate profit, goes 

into general fund 
Yearbooks 513.75 Shipping cost of yearbooks, 

camera, toner for yearbook club.   
 


